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September 28, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a motion for Council acceptance of the report on the Best Starts for Kids (BSK) Youth and Family Homelessness Prevention Initiative (YFHPI) awarded contract 
#5878407 to the Nonprofit Assistance Center (NAC) in the amount of $10,000.  

The BSK YFHPI Implementation Plan approved by Ordinance 18285 required that the Executive transmit to Council a report listing agencies funded under the YFHPI within six weeks after each Request for Proposal (RFP) process is concluded. The Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) concluded the RFP process for technical assistance funding on August 25, 2016. The enclosed report, Attachment A, details the agency selected to provide technical assistance to organizations applying for BSK YFHPI funding.

NAC received this award based on the review and recommendation of a seven-member advisory review panel. NAC will provide technical assistance to agencies interested in applying for the BSK YFHPI Services Request for Proposal (RFP 1149-16-LSM) to deliver progressive case management with flexible funding to families and youth who are disproportionately represented in the homeless system. Technical assistance will be provided to small community-based organizations who have never applied for funding from King County or who have been unsuccessful in prior funding processes. 

Providing technical assistance to small community-based organizations reflects the goals of the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative and aligns with the King County Strategic Plan. It furthers the directives identified in the draft Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan 2016-2022 of “Investing in community-based partnerships that will steadily inform the County’s decision-making and foster full and equitable civic participation.” This contract also furthers Goal 2 of Community Partnerships “By expanding and promoting diversity among applicant pool by creating pro-equity contracting processes that are visible and accessible to contractors of varied size and capacity, consistent with state and federal law.”
It is estimated that this report required approximately three staff hours to produce, costing $154.

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have questions, please contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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